Approved:

MEMO

To: Kristopher Byrd, Well Construction Manager

From: Tommy Laird, Well Construction Program Coordinator

Subject: Review of Water Right Application G-19390

Date: September 3, 2025

The attached application was forwarded to the Well Construction Section by the Groundwater Section. James Hootsmans reviewed the application. Please see James' Groundwater Review.

Applicant's Well #9 (Proposed): Well #9 is a proposed well, therefore it cannot be reviewed for construction. Construction of this proposed well shall be completed in a manner that protects ground water resources as required under Oregon Administrative Rules 690-200 through 690-240. During construction of this well, specific attention should be paid to ensure sealing requirements are met and that the well does not commingle aquifers.

The construction of proposed Well #9 may not satisfy hydraulic connection issues to surface water.